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Dear Honored Guest, 

 

On Saturday, December 2, 2017, the Town of Fort Mill’s Christmas parade will bring alive the sights and 

sounds of the season with grand floats, high school bands and the sweet sounds of the holidays by the 

children of Fort Mill to town. 

 

You are cordially invited to the Grand Marshal Reception, located in the new Fort Mill Town Hall, before 

the parade to celebrate the season and our Grand Marshals; Mr. Charles Boyette, Ms. Mary Sue Wolfe, 

Ms. Hazel Epps and Ms. Kay Dabney.  

 

By invitation only, the Grand Marshal Reception, is an event where you, our VIP’s, will be excited to put 

aside politics for the day and enjoy conversations of the holidays with other town leaders over a lite 

display of breakfast items, coffee and hot cider .  

 

The Christmas parade will step off at 11 am. So, please arrive to the Grand Marshal Reception (Town 

Hall) between 9 am and 10:30 am. From here, you will be escorted to your place in the parade. 

 

Please be aware, VIP’s will be escorted via golf cart as they are listed in the line up. Entries at the start 

of the parade will leave for their vehicles beginning at 10:30 am.  

 

Once the parade has begun, Town Hall will close for the event. 

 

We look forward to receiving your RSVP by November 30. Please email jhester@fortmillsc.gov or call 

803.547.2116, choose option 0 for receptionist with any questions that you may have. 

 

Happy Holidays  

 

 

 

Caroline B. Hasty 

Events & Media Coordinator 

Town of Fort Mill 
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